

West michigan Chapter

THE ARROWHEAD

newsletter for the pontiac enthusiast

JULY 2006

upcoming events

Wednesday July 5

This is a Test and Tune night at Martin.

Come and take a few passes with your car, or sit and watch the "show". This isn't an official club meeting, just a night to hang out and have fun. Gates open at 5pm and racing begins at 6pm and goes until 10pm. The cost is \$15 dollars to race and \$10 to be a spectator.

The track is off the Martin exit off USI31. It is about halfway between Kalamazoo and Grand Rapids. Go west off the exit ramp and make an immediate turn to the left (south) as you get off the overpass. The corner that the gas station is on will be where you turn. Then just take that maybe a mile or so to the track.

Wednesday august 2

Mystery Car Cruise

We will be meeting at Riverside Park at 7:00 pm and cruising from there. Come with a tank of gas and enough money for ice cream and ready to have a good time.

To get to the park take the Ann St. exit off US131 in the downtown G.R. Go east on Ann St. to Monroe. Go North on Monroe to the Riverside Park.

upcoming events

FRIDAY AUGUST 4

Elhart Car Show in Holland.

Please come when you can to help with setup, parking, raffles, and entrance fees. Many hands make light14 work. Plan on coming to help, but have a great time while you are there. As always, we will be doing door prizes, so bring along any new items you would like to donate (car items are always welcome, but generic and ladies items are

SATURDAY AUGUST 26

Metro 28th Street Cruise

The cruise is being extended further down 28th street this year, so there will be plenty to see and do. The club is helping out with the car show at Grand-Pontiac in Grandville. Once again if you are willing to help out and lend a hand with the event we would be happy to see you there!

Wednesday september 6TH

Ottawa Beach Pionic

This is our annual potluck at the beach. And since it is after Labor Day, no state park fee! The club will provide hot dogs and brats. Please bring your own table setting, beverage and a dish to pass.

JUNE MEETING

There was a buzz in the air at the June meeting. Summer is finally here and although the mosquitoes were out in full force, they couldn't keep us all from enjoying great food and good company. Thanks to everyone who came out, endured the bugs, and provided a tasty meal.

THANK YOU!

we wanted to take a minute to Thank all of you for the baby shower at our last meeting. your Thoughtfulness was deeply appreciated. we used the gift card to get all of the extra essentials that we will need for the baby (diapers, Towels and wipes etc). The nursery is all set and so are we. hopefully the next newsletter will announce a "new member" of the club! Thank you! scott and angie van wyk

CHIEF'S CHATTER

June-July Newsletter - Because of the National event this year being in California and not much else happening in the end of June and beginning of July, we decided to combine the two months into one.

The Burn Show was very well attended; 400+ cars and it was a beautiful day. I want to thank the many club members that helped for such a worthy cause.

Our Spring Dust off was not well attended, there were only 3 couples that went. We had a wonderful time and excellent weather though. They had a car show and many cars and parts for sale, and the ladies had many Crafts and Antiques to look at and keep them busy. We are planning on doing it again next year and hope you will plan on going also. Doug Kamphuis will have more information later.

Remember Wednesday is cruise night at Gilmore Car Museum. Stop to see George & Sally at the Diner while you are there.

A car show is planned at Kruse Auction Park in Auburn, Indiana on July 15 from 8 am to 11 pm. Check it out at <u>www.acdfestival.org</u> or email <u>acdfestival@abcglobal.net</u> for more information.

Our next meeting will be Wednesday August 2nd. We have a fun night planned so come out and join us on our Mystery Cruise. See the Upcoming Events for more details on times and where to meet.

Friday August 4^{th} is our Elhart show in Holland. We will need good attendance from the club to make the show run well, so we will see you there!

August 26th is the Metro 28th Street Cruise. We will be setting up at Grand-Pontiac in Grandville. It was a good time last year, so please come out, support our club and lend a hand at the show.

Until then...keep the rubber side down!

Bob

THE ARROWHEAD

THE PREAMBLE

The West Michigan Chapter of the Pontiac-Oakland Club International is dedicated to the ownership and preservation of Pontiacs, all models and years. It is the goal of the Chapter to encourage and unite area Pontiac enthusiasts in Chapter sponsored activities and events. The Arrowhead serves as one of the tools to which the Club can fulfill its goals as well as provide information and services to its members.

CLUB OFFICERS

Presidient	Robert DeBoer	616-538-6712
Vice President	Linda Kamphuis	616-392-5074
Treasurer	Terri Miller	616-875-8069
Secretary	Dan Jensen	517-647-2474
Arrowhead Editors	Scott & Angle Van Wuk	616-257-1597

abvanceb notice

The time is quickly approaching to update our club's address book. We have new members that need to be added and current members that need to update information. We also have new cars to add and some others to retire! Watch your mail box in the coming months for an update sheet to fill in and return. The new address books will be ready for 2007!

membership info

Chapter Dues are to be paid January 1st \$15.00 payable to WMPOCI Please give to Terri Miller at the meeting, or mail them to: Terri Miller 8830 Taylor St. Zeeland, MI 49464

National Dues are YOUR responsibility
You must be a member of the National POCI
to be a member of the West Michigan POCI.
Log onto www.poci.org for more information or to register.
Pontiac-Oakland Club International, Inc
PO Box 9569 Bradenton, FL 34206

Membership Application

Name		Spouse _	
Address			
City	State	<u> </u>	Zip
Phone			
Email			
Pontiac Owned			
Year		Model _	
Style		Motor _	
National POCI * (must have)			
Birthday			
Anniversary			

\$15.00 Payable to WMPOCI